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Outings and Trips

We aim to expand the children’s knowledge and experiences as much as possible; this may include taking them out of the Nursery grounds.

We maintain the following ratios for all trips:

     Under 1’s   1:1

      1 – 2’s       1;2

      2 – 4’s       1:3

      4 – 8’s       1:5

      Over 8’s     discretion of the manager

A qualified first aider will accompany all children on all trips out of the nursery grounds

Local outings

Trips on buses, visits to the local library, walks to the local shops, park etc are on going throughout the year. These trips are no longer than 2 hours. 
Staff going on the outing must inform the manager where they will be going and there estimated time of arrival back to nursery.  Staff must ensure children return to nursery within their given timescale.

Staff must sign the children out by completing the outing book located in the office.

Staff must take with them a first aid kit, medication and mobile phone, which is for use in emergencies only.

Parents written permission is requested for all local outings. This is done prior to the child starting nursery and forms part of the parent/nursery contract.

Risk assessments are completed for all local outings.
All children and staff will wear a high visibility waistcoat, to ensure good visual contact between staff and children at all times throughout the journey

Please refer to our Lost Child policy in the event of a missing child whilst off site.
After School – Walking Bus & Nursery Collection Service
Children who attend and use this service are escorted  to/from nursery via a walking bus.  The children will walk in pairs, in a line, a member of staff will be at the front and a member of staff will be at the back. Younger children will walk either at the front or near the back within close proximity of a staff member. Staff will walk near the kerbside of the road.

The children will walk out of the main school gates and use the pedestrian crossing, after crossing the road the children will proceed to the nursery. The staff will empower the children to use road safety skills throughout the journey.

All children being collected from school/nursery will wear a high visibility waistcoat, staff will also wear a high visibility jacket to ensure good visual contact amongst staff and children at all times throughout the journey.   
4-11 Holiday Club Day Trips

Throughout the school holidays the 4-11 club may often take the children out for longer than 2 hours, these trips may include: bowling, soft play, cinema, picnic, transport museum etc. Parents are required to sign a consent form and provide a payment to cover the cost of the trip. Staff must take with them; mobile phone, any medication, first aid kit, and ensure all children wear a high visibility waistcoat.      

